<Bylaw>Agenda Item No.: L.3.d.

Bylaw 13672 

Bylaw 13672 – To amend the Zoning Bylaw from (DC2) Site Specific Development Control Provision, (RF1) Single Detached Residential and CNC (Convenience Commercial) Zone to (DC2) Site Specific Development Control Provision; located north of 112 Avenue, south of 116 Avenue, west of 72 Street and east of 73 Street, Virginia Park
Insert Report title (same title as on page 1)



Purpose

The purpose of this Bylaw is to amend the Zoning Bylaw as it applies to this site from DC2, RF1 and CNC to DC2.  The proposed amendment will allow the development of surface parking within an approved expansion area for Northlands Park. 
Readings

Bylaw 13672 is ready for third reading.

Advertising and Signing

This Bylaw has been advertised in the Edmonton Journal on Friday, March 19, 2004, and Sunday, March 28, 2004.  The Bylaw can be signed and thereby passed following third reading.

Position of Department

Planning and Development Department support this Bylaw.

Previous Council Action

· At the May 18, 2004, City Council Public Hearing meeting, Bylaw 13672 received first and second readings, and was lost on consideration of third reading.

· At the April 7, 2004, City Council Public Hearing meeting, Bylaw 13672 was postponed to the May 18, 2004, City Council Public Hearing meeting at 
2 p.m.

Report Summary

· The subject lands, roads and lanes were originally developed as a single family residential area.  All the houses have now been demolished. 

· The proposed rezoning and associated road closure (Bylaw 13671, File LC/03-0021) conform to the Northlands Area Redevelopment Plan, which identifies this area as the West Bellevue Expansion Area, and specifies that this area is to be used primarily for the development of parking.

· The (DC2) Site Specific Development Control Provision restricts future uses on the subject lands to parking, and requires a landscaped buffer to be developed along Wayne Gretzky Drive, 112 Avenue, and the east side of 73 Street up to Borden Park Road.  No exhibition uses or structures will be permitted on the subject lands.

· The applicant’s public consultation process for the proposed rezoning and road closure included an open house held on April 23, 2003, at the Northlands Agricom Building; the distribution of a letter and draft DC2 to surrounding property-owners (approximately 140); and meetings with representatives of the Highlands, Parkdale-Cromdale and Bellevue Community Leagues, and the Beverly Business Revitalization Zone. 

· The Parkdale-Cromdale Community League supports the proposed rezoning and road closure.

Background Information Attached

1. 13672Bylaw 
2. Planning and Development Department report

These attachments are one electronic file.
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Public Hearing, City Council

Delegation:


B. Kropf

Written By:


G. Barker 

April 13, 2004

Planning and Development Department
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